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TOP URGENT
HELLENIC: REPUBLIC Athens, 0  November 2012

MINISTRY 
FOR DEVELOPMENT COMPETITIVENESS 

INFRASTRUCTURE TRANSPORT AND NETWORKS 
CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY

GOVERNOR Ref. No.: САД/GOV/ S ’b  т ’Я

TO : Mr VLADIMIR TASUN 
Director
Department of State Policy 
in Civil Aviation 
Lenin gradsky prospect, 37 
MOSCOW
RUSSIAN FEDERATION
FAX: +7 499 231 63 52 

+7499231 68 73
Dear Mr Tasun,

The Hellenic Civil Aviation Authority presents its compliments to the 
Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation of the Russian Federation and 
would like to m ice reference to your response letter ref. No. 01-04-07/217/06-11- 
2012.
We greatly appreciate your positive approach and your consent to grant 
permission to Greek air carriers to operate scheduled flights from one point in 
Greece to Novosibirsk, Omsk, Perm, Nizkniy Novgorod, Orenburg and Yekaterinburg 
during winter IATA Season 2012-13, as from 05/11/2012 till 16/01/2013.
The points in question are distributed according to our national legislation 
between our designated airlines Aegean Airlines and Astra Airlines which will 
operate from Thessaloniki as follows:
- Aegean Airlines to Nizhniy Novgorod and Yekaterinburg from 10/12/2012 till 

16/01/2013.
- Astro Airlines to Novosibirsk, Omsk, Perm, Orenburg from 05/11/2012 till 

16/01/2013, also to Yekaterinburg and Nizkniy Novgorod from 05/11/2012 till 
09/12/2012.

Hoping for further successful cooperation, we are waiting for your response to 
our letter CAА/ GOV/3311/02.11.2012 proposing dates for holding our next 
round of negotiations.

1 avail myself of this opportunity to renew the assurances of my highest 
consideration.


